
OPPOSED to Senate Bill 41 Health – Mental and Emotional Disorders – 
Consent (Mental Health Access Initiative) 

Dear Committee, 

Thank you for working on the people’s behalf in getting OUR voice out 
there. I am opposed to this bill because I have a son who struggles with 
emotional issues and there is no way he would have the capacity at age 15 
(current age) let alone 12! He wouldn’t know how to evaluate the doctor or 
know if she had his best interests at heart. Removing parents to improve 
children’s mental health is not a good solution to the problem.  

Virginia Kolakoski 
112 McKendree Ave 
Annapolis 21401 


